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In Support of Section 2 of SB 2345

November 9, 2021

Chairman Holmberg
Members of the Senate Appropriations Committee

Good morning.

I am Larry Syverson the Executive Secretary of the North Dakota Township Officers Association and 
Chairman of the Roseville Township Board of Supervisors in Traill County.

The rural citizens of North Dakota are completely dependent on transportation, the system of roads and 
highways that carry our produce to market, our families to their destinations, and our earnings to town to 
purchase needed inputs. We would hope the roadway system will safely support those needs.

The North Dakota Township Officers Association fully supports the use of the American Rescue Plan ACT 
(ARPA) to fund the transportation needs of North Dakota. We only wish it were more for this use.
We would appreciate your favorable consideration of Section 2 of SB 2345. 
Thank you, Chairman Holmberg and Committee Members.
Larry Syverson

NDTOA Executive Secretary


